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To Live, To Love, To Learn  

Inter-house football match 

 
The annual Year 6 inter-house football match took place yesterday. It was an 
excellent game with everybody playing to the best of their ability.  

The final score was 2-1 to Pendennis! 

  

Summer School Holiday Activities for Children 
 

During the school summer holidays, the Council and St Johns Church will be hosting      
activities in Millennium House for school children, on two days a week. One day of art/craft 

workshops, plus one day of bouncy castles, ball pools etc in the sports hall at a small 
charge. Also, we will be providing a free meals for any children in receipt of free schools 
meals, on Monday, Wednesday and Friday each week. To this end we would ask any    

parents whose children are in receipt of free school meals and would like to take advantage 
of this, to contact the council (in confidence) on 363096 (ask for Martin), or drop into       

Millennium House and leave your details. Note:- all children will need to be accompanied 
by a parent or guardian.  

End of term menu changes; 

Tuesday 16th July - chicken and sweetcorn pizza or veggie sausages with jacket wedges. 

Thursday 18th July - BBQ beef meatballs or veggie balls in tomato sauce with spaghetti. 

Tuesday 23rd July—Fish fingers of quorn dippers and chips. 

As always, jacket potatoes will be available.  



Attendance 
 
Daymer    94.44% 
 
Polzeath   88.89% 
 
Holywell   94.05% 
 
Harlyn      99.60% 
 
 
Well done Harlyn 
class for this week’s  
highest attendance! 

 19-07-19 Drumming assembly at 10.45am 
22-07-19 Year 6 Woodland trip 
23-07-19 Year 6 leavers assembly 
23-07-19 Last day of school 
24-07-19 INSET day. School closed  
25-07-19 INSET day. School closed  

04-09-19 INSET day. School closed 
05-09-19 Autumn term starts 
21-10-19—25-10-19 Half term 
18-10-19 Last day of term 
28-10-19 All children return to school 
20-12-19 Last day of term 
 

Whole school Attendance 
94.79% 
 
Authorised Absences        
4.75% 
 
Unauthorised Absences     
0.46% 
 
Lates                                
1.50%               

Reading Challenge 
 
 
Daymer 54% 
Polzeath 50% 
Holywell 67% 
Harlyn   25% 
 
Well done to  Holywell 
class.   

Free Summer Reading Challenge 
through Cornwall Libraries.  
 
If your child has not joined the  
library or perhaps has an unused 
library card at home, we would like 
to encourage them to take part in 
this year’s challenge, ‘Space 
Chase’.  
 
Children's reading can 'dip' during 
the long summer holidays. The 
annual Summer Reading        
Challenge helps get three quarters 
of a million children into libraries to 
keep up their reading skills and 
confidence.  
 
The Summer Reading   Challenge 
encourages children aged 4 to 11 
to read six books during the long 
summer holiday. It is a fun free 
activity for children to take part in, 
with prizes and stickers to collect 
throughout the challenge.  
 
For all children who complete the 
challenge there is a medal and 
certificate, the certificate will be         
presented at school in the autumn 
term.  
 
 

Signing up to the challenge is really easy; just bring your children to any library from        
Saturday 13 th July. Following the new law regarding data collection and use, we will be 
asking you to sign a personal data statement. The challenge finishes on Saturday 14th 
September. 



 


